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Adrenalin Devon Junior Minor League
General Secretary Information Sheet  -  Season 2023 – 2024
My Phone number   07715651907       My e mail mark.rowlesdjm@gmail.com
Welcome to the eighth newsletter of the 2023 – 2024 Season and trust that the information is useful for your Club officials and please make sure this is shared with your Managers and Club officials.

Newsletter No 8
U7 / U8 / U9 / U10 / U11 Christmas Team Entries
If you wish to enter a team or potentially move a team to play up a Division in the above Divisions after Christmas you need to inform the General Secretary of your intentions by no later than the 30th November 2023.  Please note if you have sent me an email about this already could you just resend so I know no request is missing.  No teams will be considered for entry after the 30th November 2023.  
Please note this year that not all places can be guaranteed as some of our Divisions may already be full and this could be particularly the case at U11 Level.

Also please note if you have a team that does not want to continue after Christmas then again need to know by the 30th November 2023

More information to be made available to Clubs at the League Management Meeting.
Remembrance Day Thank you

Can I thank the nineteen Clubs that sent me pictures of their teams observing the minute silence at their games last weekend.  Many people have commented on how well Clubs observed this and all the young people involved and Clubs should be incredibly proud of the players in our League.  Some pictures are going on our website and I have sent some to the British Legion.

Council Pitches

Plymouth City Council have contacted me to inform all Clubs that for whatever the best intentions of Clubs are work on council pitches such as line marking and grass cutting are not permitted, PCC insurance does not cover this, and the individual could be liable if an incident occurred as a result of work done.  Please can you inform all your Club officials that use council pitches.
Technical Areas

Please note we will be tightening the rules on technical areas for next year but please can the following be noted.

1.  Technical areas on opposite side to the spectator respect barrier

2. If technical areas are not marked on the pitches then cones must be used and it is each team responsibility to ensure that one is in place

3. Please ensure the area is big enough for your Club officials and your substitutes.

4. Please have around a 20 metre plus gap between both teams’ technical areas.

Welcome to our Respect Team

Really pleasing to see Ian Rothwell our previous Vice Chair join our expanding Respect Team and some Saturdays we are getting up to eight games observed and this is really helping the League to monitor Respect across our League.  Also pleasing to see teams take on board the observations and take positive action in rectifying any issues found.  My thanks to Sarah Brooks for her work on this.

Officials without DBS in the Technical Areas

We are still catching teams with officials in the technical areas with no DBS.  Even if the DBS has been sent it is only when showing on the FA system that officials are cleared.  Please note a returned certificate is not proof of DBS if it shows convictions.  In these cases, further evidence is normally required / references sought.  The League has a zero tolerance of this and teams and Clubs will be charged for Bringing the League into Disrepute.  We must keep our players safe and there are no excuses for failure to comply.
League Management Meeting and Special General Meeting Reminder
The League Management Meeting and Special General Meeting that all Clubs are expected to attend is to take place at the Green Taverners behind Plymouth Argyle at 7pm on the 20th November 2023.  The rule change is below.

Red writing for information purposes and not part of the Rule Change
Reason for Rule Change – in discussions with Club Secretaries, Executive Officers and team managers it is felt the existing rule where a team is suspended for persistent failure to not respond to League correspondence not only impacts on the offending team but also on their opponents who through no fault of their own miss a fixture. This came to light when recently enforcing existing rule that led to cancellation of fixtures when teams failed to correct their teamsheet submissions despite being instructed by the League to do so

Therefore, proposal is to

Delete 6H (i) (ii) and (iii)

Replace with

First Offence
3 administrative and disciplinary points and a verbal warning to the team / Club

Please note if this occurs as a result of a late team sheet the 3 point penalty would be added to the 2 point penalty incurred for failure to complete team sheet on time and this would see a fine also issued for £ 25 as a team would exceed their first administrative point threshold

Second Offence - 5 administrative and disciplinary points and a £ 50 fine and team / Club receives a written warning to their future conduct.

Third offence - additional 7 administrative points and a £ 70 fine and three points deducted from the team’s League points gained in their Division if the failure to correspond relates to incomplete team sheets. If a mini soccer team then the offending team will be removed from their respective Cup competition as this is non-competitive football and no League tables kept. Club Officials brought in front of the League Executive to provide a final warning and to outline potential expulsion from League for any further transgression

Fourth Offence – recommendation made to the League Management Committee for the expulsion of the team from the League and team suspended until such a recommendation can be made to the LMC.

Please note that if a team on four occasions fails to respond to League instructions then the team clearly has no interest in conforming to League Rules.

Please also note in relation to continually not responding to correct a team sheet for a previous week the move from first offence to second offence etc,etc will be upgraded on a weekly basis so if a team sheet is not corrected over a four week period then fourth offence will apply.

Who to contact when calling out fixtures? Sending again as still some Clubs not following this procedure
A reminder that if you are calling off fixtures due to weather or being unable to raise a side you must contact the relevant Fixture Secretary of the League, the Referees Appointment Secretary ( even if you do not have a referee allocated ) and the Secretaries of the Clubs you are playing.  The General Secretary should also be copied in as I check to ensure everyone who should be contacted has been.  Again for your information the Fixture Secretaries are as follows
Reminder of Fixture Secretary Contacts
U9 and U10 Division
Leon Brooks     leonbrooks1983@yahoo.co.uk 
U11 – U16 Mixed            Anita Beale       anita-beale@hotmail.co.uk 
Under 18

Steve Avery       s_avery2@sky.com 
Girls Football 

Barry Metters   b_metters@sky.com 
Referees Appointment
Brian Rimes      gcmasouthwest@live.co.uk 
League Website

Our new website is now live and the address is as follows

www.djm-league.co.uk 
Our Website co-ordinator is Mark Smith and his details are in our handbook.
Team Withdrawals

Plymouth Marjon U15 Girls Team that were playing in the U15 Defiance League have withdrawn from the League and the Divisions have been updated accordingly.
Handbook Changes

All the changes have been added to the online directory that is being sent with the email containing this newsletter and also will be on the website 
Mayflower Rangers change of number

Our u15s manager, Shaun Cottrell, has changed his contact number. It is now 07977166677.

Argyle Ladies playing at Home Park this weekend

Plymouth Argyle have asked me to inform Clubs that Plymouth Argyle Ladies are playing at Home Park this Sunday against Cardiff.  For further information go to the Plymouth Argyle website.

Many thanks as always for your time spent reading and implementing any requests

Mark Rowles                Friday 16th November 2023
Date of next newsletter  -   Friday 30th November 2023
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